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PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD
OCTOBER 28, 2015
6:00 P.M.

2016 PRELIMINARY TOWN/HIGHWAY BUDGET WORK SESSION

IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING

SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING
2016 PRELIMINARY TOWN/HIGHWAY BUDGET WORK SESSION

Discussion on the 2016 Preliminary Town/Highway Budget
SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING

1. Authorize Construction of Boat Rack by Eagle Scout at Carrara’s Beach and Waive Building/Wetland Fees

PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD

2016 BUDGET WORK SESSION

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 28, 2015
 6:00 P.M.

PRESENT:
Supervisor Tendy

         

Councilwoman Whetsel

         

Councilwoman Annabi

         

Councilman Mackay

         

Councilman Luongo

ALSO PRESENT: 
Finance Director Maria Angelico



Town Clerk Eileen Royael

                  

Town Counsel Florence      
Supervisor Tendy opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m.
Supervisor Tendy noted that at last weeks’ meeting after the changes were made we are at 3.16%.
Finance Director Angelico noted that $5,000 went back into the sports program and $10,000 was added as additional day camp revenue as per the Parks & Recreation Director Frank Dimarco. Also the Highway Superintendent will use $71,175 of the highway fund balance to have a 0% increase. The fire department’s contract is down $7,000, we also decreased the court contractual line by $1,000, but that will need to go back in.
Supervisor Tendy asked Finance Director Angelico if there are any recognized savings that are not included.

Finance Director Angelico told the Town Board that all of the managers in each department went back to their contractual line, due to cost cutting over the years there was nothing they could cut. She did note that the Transfer Station contract went down $10,000 and that will impact only Lake Peekskill’s budget. There was discussion on decreasing the base salary for the Town Supervisor and the Town Clerk by $5,000 each.
Councilwoman Annabi also noted that they have discussed the Putnam Valley Volunteer Ambulance Corps and for the past five years their budget has been $245,893, we would like to raise it by 5% which would be an increase of $12,295. Also lines A.1420.424 reduce it by $1,000, 1440.411 reduce it by $1,700, and 1620.440 reduce it by $3,500. Mill Pond Water District increases their budget by $20,000, they have no money left in their budget and there are urgent repairs needed.

Supervisor Tendy also added that we are putting into effect a plan that will repair the water system.

Councilwoman Annabi added that the DEP won’t calibrate the water meter to see if there are errors, they said they will just replace it. She also noted that the residents want to put water meters at their curb. She also would like the Town Attorney to compose a letter to the NYS DEP asking them to recalibrate the meter before they remove it.

Supervisor Tendy added that the entire Town Board should sign the letter. He then asked Finance Director Angelico what the budget increase will be with tonight’s changes.

Finance Director Angelico told the Town Board, town wide budget would be at 3.23%

Supervisor Tendy asked if there is a possibility that we could keep the fire department’s contract at the 2015 rate.

Councilman Mackay said no, and Councilwoman Annabi told the Town Board that this is the lowest number the fire department could go down to. Councilwoman Annabi also added that the Putnam Valley Ambulance and Putnam Valley Library did not submit a line by line budget request.
Finance Director Angelico told the Town Board that the Putnam Valley Volunteer Ambulance did submit a line by line budget request at the end of last weeks’ meeting.

Councilwoman Whetsel asked what the increase would be if we took money out of the fund balance.

Finance Director Angelico told the Town Board that the 3.23% does not include any money out of the fund balance.

Supervisor Tendy asked the Town Board members if they want to take money out of the fund balance or build up the reserve.

Councilwoman Whetsel asked what the increase would be if we took $25,000 out of the fund balance. She would also like to decrease the Town Supervisor’s and Town Clerk’s salary and she feels that they do not have the experience coming into the position.
Finance Director Angelico told the Town Board, if we took $25,000 out of the fund balance and decreased the Supervisor’s and Town Clerk’s salary by $5,000, the increase would be 2.98%. If a house had an assessment of $300,000, it would be an increase of around $29 a year, using no fund balance it would be an increase of around $34 a year.

Supervisor Tendy feels once you set a pattern reducing an elected official’s salary it sets a precedent, he is not in favor of this.

Councilwoman Whetsel disagrees with Supervisor Tendy. She noted that other positions do not start them at the same salary.

Councilman Luongo is not in favor of using the fund balance. He asked what percentage of the fund balance would be left if we took out $25,000.

Finance Director Angelico responded 11.34% would be left.

Councilwoman Annabi suggested that maybe all part time elected officials could pay more into their health plan or maybe we can take it away.

Supervisor Tendy told Councilwoman Annabi that only one judge has health insurance and he feels that it is unfair to take it away when the judge only makes $23,000.

Supervisor Tendy added that we have no control going over the tax cap with the state mandates. If these laws stay in effect eventually, there will be no town government.

Councilman Luongo added that no matter how much we save in our expenditures there will still be increases in taxes because of the state mandates. If we keep taking out of our fund balance, eventually there will be no more fund balance and down the road, the increase will be large. Spending and wasting money are two different things.

Supervisor Tendy added that when other towns were raising taxes we weren’t. In 2013 we implemented municipal agreements, but now we don’t get the credit for those savings. He added that over the past 6 ½ years we saved over a million dollars by receiving grant money. He recommended taking $25,000 out of the fund balance to get the increase under 3%.

Councilwoman Annabi asked if it would be a savings if we eliminated A7020.410, the lifeguard training line and let the lifeguards be trained outside of town, as the revenue line A2002 is only $1000 more.

Finance Director Angelico told Councilwoman Annabi that it would work against the town as we would still need to purchase the t-shirts, CPR masks etc.

Supervisor Tendy can’t think of anywhere else to cut.

Councilwoman Annabi is not in favor of taking $25,000 out of fund balance. 
Councilman Luongo asked if they could go into a brief Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter in regard to the budget.
Supervisor Tendy moved to go into Executive Session at 6:50 to discuss a personnel matter

Seconded by Councilman Luongo, unanimously carried.

Meeting resumed at 6:58 p.m.

Supervisor Tendy noted that with the changes tonight on the budget and taking $25,000 out of fund balance the increase will be 2.98%, $28.67 per household increase.

Councilwoman Annabi thanked the managers in all of the departments for their hard work on this budget and noted that the fire department, ambulance and town have all worked together on reducing the budget; however, she is not happy with the 2.98%.
Councilman Luongo asked the Finance Director what percentage is the state mandates.

Finance Director Angelico responded that she can’t do that right now but can have it for the Town Board meeting. 
Councilman Luongo noted that the Town Board works for the residents.

Supervisor Tendy moved to close the Budget Work Session at 7:01 p.m.
Seconded by Councilwoman Annabi, unanimously carried.





SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING
Supervisor Tendy opened the Special Town Board Meeting at 7:01 p.m.

AUTHORIZE CONSTRUCTION OF BOAT RACK BY EAGLE SCOUT AT CARRARA’S BEACH AND WAIVE BUILDING/WETLAND FEES
Presented by Supervisor Tendy

RESOLUTION #R15-272
RESOLVED that the Town Board authorize Mark Yetter, Eagle Scout, to construct a boat rack as part of his Eagle Scout Project at Carrara’s Beach in Lake Peekskill and;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Board waives any building/zoning and wetland fees in regard to the construction of this boat rack.

Seconded by Councilwoman Annabi, unanimously carried.

Supervisor Tendy moved to close the Special Town Board Meeting at 7:03 p.m.

Seconded by Councilwoman Whetsel, unanimously carried.








Respectfully submitted,








Eileen Royael








Town Clerk 10-29-15
